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12th February 2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

Well done!

As we break up for half term I want to thank you all again for the amazing way you have supported your children during the latest lockdown. I can’t even imagine how difficult it is to encourage your children to engage with the remote learning over such a long period of time and yet you have done it. You all deserve a massive pat on the back!

Staffing
You may be aware that our school business manager, Mrs Shepley, had fully intended to retire in the summer of 2020. As the sudden lockdown and immediate demands of managing the pandemic in school took effect, we were unable to complete the recruitment process. Mrs Shepley then, very kindly, offered to stay in post until the end of March 2021. This was a wonderful gesture, typical of her selflessness and it was very much appreciated by all staff and governors. Mrs Shepley began working in the school office here in 1993- twenty seven years ago. Her commitment, hard work and considerable knowledge have been second to none. On behalf of the staff I would like to thank her for continually going above and beyond, not only as a colleague, but as a friend. She will be missed enormously by the children and their families, who again have seen her as a great source of support. However, Mrs Shepley certainly deserves a long, happy and healthy retirement, and we wish her well on the new adventures that await her.
In the autumn term, governors were able to recruit a new school business manager, Mrs V Knight. Mrs Knight starts at St Andrews after the February half term to enable an effective handover and transition from Mrs Shepley. I know you will all make her very welcome and we look forward to her joining our excellent staff team.

I would like to wish you all a lovely half term break with your children. We hope and pray that all our children will soon be allowed to return and that we can continue the school year together as one.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A Barker

Headteacher

[image: image6.png]


             [image: image2.jpg]W\
. 7
INVESTORS
IN FAMIL IES



              [image: image3.png]


             [image: image4.png]Bunoa



            
[image: image5.jpg]/
RaNBOY e

A\NN'\D

Awarded June 2018





[image: image2.jpg][image: image3.png][image: image4.png][image: image5.jpg][image: image6.png]